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Hi Sabre sailors

Hope you have dusted off the boat and your season has started well.

Nationals update

The latest sailor to get organised to travel  this year is James from Dover. We should have a very strong junior group descending on Victoria at Xmas.

Reminder to those planning to go, to get your entry in soon.

NOR and Entry form are available via the web site. 

From memory the close date is some time in November.

Latest sailor at Port Esperence SC  -  Phil Emery
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Here’s Phil with his new boat on the beach at Dover.
Phil has been sailing for a few years and started out crewing in 125s.

He liked the look of the Sabre and decided to give helming a go.

In his first outing he managed to get in front of the young guns at Dover only to have a stay give way. (Yes several people had already mentioned they needed replacing !)

Phil soon had that fixed and is itching for the next sail.

Despite having modest ambitions with his racing I suspect now that he realises that he might be able to stick with the young sailors, he’ll be keen to stay in front.
Phil’s boat lifts the fleet numbers to four and with Steve’s new boat soon to hit the water the Sabres look to be getting a good toe- hold in Australia’s most southerly sailing club.

A big welcome to you Phil from all the Tassie Sabre sailors. All the best with your new craft.

Wayne Bates weekend.
In case you missed the news -yes Wayne has agreed to return  to Tassie for another coaching weekend  this year. The Tas Sabre association is paying his air fares and expenses.

This is an opportunity not to miss . Wayne has an easy going style and has the knack of providing something for everyone –beginner to advanced. Wayne has won heaps of Sabre National championships and is close to achieving god status. So if you want to improve your sailing keep the following weekend free-

November 8th and 9th at Lindisfarne. 

Free to Association members . $25 to non members.
News from Lindisfarne

We have had an excellent start to the season re numbers.
12 Sabres have faced the starter with another six still in the sheds.

There has been lots of interest so if you have a Sabre for sale let Matt Westland know or advertise via the website.

Our first race was blown out after a lap with a big 35 knot squall which sent us all scurrying.

Last weekends mini series was picture perfect weather 12 knot sea breeze with sunshine to boot. All sailors managed to complete the 5 short races which proved a popular format and excellent close racing right through the fleet.

New sailors Dallas and Sally sailed really well and frightened a few of the middle fleeters.

New sailor Peter Jones sailed a club boat and steadily moved up the fleet after a few races. Peter hasn’t sailed for a long time (rumoured 25years) but took it all in his stride. After the races Peter said every joint was aching but he loved every minute of it. I suspect he is bitten by the Sabre bug and will be back for more.
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Hand over of Steve’s new boat.

Pictured above is one of the students handing over Steve’s new boat built at Claremont College. Student is Chris Butwell with Matt in the background.

Students have spent 6 months learning to build with plywood and epoxy.

It’s a credit to their determination that the boat is built to such a good racing standard.

The boat is finished with varnished decks and cockpit with “pirate black” exterior.

Steve is itching to get the boat rigged and on the water soon.
Starting tips
If you want to get better starts read on and you might find something.

· Use a watch. Without one you have little chance of good starts.  
Make sure you get the warning signal which lets you focus on scanning around in the last few minutes. In the last ten seconds count them down in your head. Don’t look at the watch. If you are out by a second or so it won’t matter. This lets you look around and sail fastest in the critical seconds either side of the gun.

· Learn the starting rules and how these are applied before and after the gun. This gives you confidence and allows you to place you boat without anxiety or uncertainty taking over. 

· Commit to starting in the front row. You might not always achieve it and sometimes you might be over or accidentally infringe but it is only with this commitment that you have a chance.

· Practice till you can control your boat at all speeds. Learn to stop it quickly and start quickly. 

· Lastly learn a range of strategies to help you get out of a mess if things don’t go to plan. Remember that even if you get a terrible start the fleet is still close by. They haven’t gone very far. Learn how to bale out and get clear air as quick as possible so you can get back in the hunt.
Cheers

Matt.
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I like this shot as it reminds us how not to round a mark. It looks and feels great but is real slow.
